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STATE OF CONNECTICUT

OFFICE OF POLICY AND MANAGEMENT

Office of Labor Relations

November 5, 2007

General Notice No. 2007-18

TO: 

Labor Relations Designees

SUBJECT: 
Commercial Driver’s Licenses 

As most of you know, federal regulations require individuals who drive certain vehicles to have a Commercial Driver’s License (CDL).  Connecticut General Statute §14-1 (13) defines those vehicles to include, among other things:  Trucks, vehicles weighing 26,000 pounds or more, vehicles designed to transport sixteen (16) or more passengers (including driver), vehicles designed to transport 10 or more students under twenty-one (including driver) and any vehicle used to transport hazardous material.  There are a number of individuals in state service who are subject to this requirement.

There has been some confusion regarding whether or not employees who worked for the state whose employment involved driving only within the State of Connecticut were subject to the Department of Motor Vehicle (DMV) Medical Examiner’s Certificate Form B-328.  Public Act 07-167, effective October 1, 2007, makes it clear that there is no exemption for intrastate drivers.  All CDL drivers must carry the medical card with them while driving.  

Due to the confusion, the Office of Labor Relations will be meeting with impacted unions, upon their request, to discuss the issue of the medical card requirement.

It is imperative that each agency ask each employee required to have a CDL for a copy of their medical card.  The copy of the medical card must be maintained, along with other documents required by the DMV, by each agency.  The Department of Administrative Services is working on a methodology within CORE for the requisite information to be provided to DMV regarding CDL drivers.  They should distribute this information shortly.

Employee questions about this notice should be addressed to their Agency Human Resource Office.  Any labor relations designees with questions may contact Paul Bodenhofer of this Office at 418-6215.  
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